
SADDLE CREEK SUBDIVISION
PHASE 2

P L AT  AM E N D M E N T



LAND USE SUMMARY

Matt Sherry is requesting a Plat Amendment to combine 
Lots 12 and 13 (193 and 205 West Saddle View Lane) of 
the Saddle Creek Subdivision

• R-1-15 zone

• Lot 12 is .50 acre

• Lot 13 is .58 acre

• Combined Lot 1.08 acres













DISCUSSION

• Per the application: 

“We purchased the lot in order to put a small barn, 

apple orchard, large garden and large open grass 
area. We want to create more open space. We want 

to combine the lots for this purpose.”

• No public streets, right-of way, or easement will be 
vacated or altered.



ANALYSIS

• Scheduled for Public Hearing

• Reduces number of dwellings to be built in 

subdivision.

• Lowering density reduces potential services 

required by a developed lot (average 10 
trips per day) and potential impact on 

school district.



POSSIBLE FINDINGS

• Potential trips per day generated from the 
two lots will be reduced an expected 10 

trips per day.

• Density in the subdivision will be reduced.

• The area will feel more open because of the 
reduction of one lot.

• No public street, right-of-way, or easement 

will be vacated or altered.



POSSIBLE FINDING

• The duration of Preliminary/Final Approval shall be for one year 
from the date of approval of the development by the City 
Council. If the Final Plat is not recorded with the County 
Recorder within the one-year period of time, the 
development’s approval shall be voided, and both Preliminary 
and Final Approvals must be re-obtained to reinstate the 
project, unless, upon request by the applicant and on a 
showing of extenuating circumstances, the City Council 
extends the time limit for plat recording, with or without 
conditions. No more than three one-year extensions will be 
allowed. The granting or denying of any extension, with or 
without conditions, is within the sole discretion of the City 
Council, and an applicant has no right to receive such an 
extension.


